THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

31 March 1953

Dear Mrs. Deakins:

President Eisenhower has directed me to respond
to your thoughtful letter of the 27th, and thank you
for your kindness in advising him of Mr. Carter's
progress. May I take this opportunity to send
Mr. Carter my sincere wishes for an early re-
covery.

Thank you again and with best wishes.

Cordially,

ROBERT L. SCHUL
Lt Col, TC
Military Aide to the President
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